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Whereas, it is the privilege and duty of the 

American people to commemorate the two 
hundred and twenty-ninth anniversary of the 
drafting of the Constitution of the United 
States of America by the Constitutional Con-
vention; and 

Whereas, it is fitting and proper to officially 
recognize this magnificent document and the 
anniversary of its creation; and 

Whereas, public law 915 guarantees the 
issuing of a proclamation each year by the 
President of the United States of America des-
ignating September 17 through 23 as Con-
stitution Week; 

Now, therefore, I, TOM RICE, by virtue of the 
authority vested in me as Representative of 
the Seventh District of the State of South 
Carolina, do hereby proclaim September 17 
through 23, 2016 to be Constitution Week and 
ask our citizens to reaffirm the ideals the 
Framers of the Constitution had in 1787. 

f 

HONORING EAGLE SCOUT REECE 
O’CONNOR 

HON. PETER J. ROSKAM 
OF ILLINOIS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, September 8, 2016 

Mr. ROSKAM. Mr. Speaker, I am pleased to 
recognize Reece O’Connor, an exceptional 
and accomplished young man from the Sixth 
District of Illinois. Reece is a senior at 
Hinsdale Central High School and has not 
only earned the rank of Eagle Scout but has 
earned every single merit badge the Boy 
Scouts of America have to offer. 

This achievement represents many years of 
diligence and personal determination in sup-
port of the ideals of scouting. What makes this 
achievement even more impressive is the fact 
that Reece did not join Boy Scouts until the 
7th grade. 

Even with the late start, Reece made it his 
goal to ‘‘catch up’’ to the rest of his scout 
mates—and ultimately he surpassed his goal. 
While the Scouts only offer 136 merit badges, 
he currently has 138 badges. The Boy Scouts 
frequently add new badges and retire old ones 
for special occasions; for example Reece 
earned several badges that were only offered 
during the Scouts’ 100th anniversary. Accord-
ing to a spokesman for the Boy Scouts of 
America Reece’s success is ‘‘an extremely 
rare achievement.’’ 

Reece’s Eagle Scout project was also an 
impressive accomplishment. In 2013, the sum-
mer before he started high school, he orga-
nized a shoe drive and collected more than 
1,000 pairs of shoes. These shoes were sent 
to people in Oklahoma displaced by torna-
does, and to refugees in Nicaragua and 
Rwanda. Reece is a testament to the Boy 
Scouts organization and all that it stands for. 

Mr. Speaker, please join me in honoring 
Reece for his remarkable achievements. 

11TH ANNUAL NATIONAL NIGHT 
OUT IN THE CITY OF BULVERDE, 
TEXAS ON OCTOBER 4, 2016 

HON. LAMAR SMITH 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, September 8, 2016 

Mr. SMITH of Texas. Mr. Speaker, National 
Night Out is an annual community-building 
campaign that promotes police-community 
partnerships and neighborhood camaraderie in 
order to make our neighborhoods safer. The 
City of Bulverde, which is located in the 21st 
Congressional District in Texas, facilitates Na-
tional Night Out as a unique opportunity to join 
with thousands of other communities across 
the country in promoting cooperative, police- 
community crime prevention efforts. 

Congratulations to the City of Bulverde as it 
marks its 11th consecutive year participating 
in this important event with the Bulverde Po-
lice Department. Each year, community partici-
pation has increased. In 2015, Bulverde 
placed 2nd in Texas in the National Night Out 
Awards Program and 14th in the U.S. in their 
population category. 

Thanks go to the citizens of Bulverde as 
they join the Bulverde Police Department and 
the National Association of Town Watch in 
supporting the Annual National Night Out on 
October 4, 2016. These efforts keep our com-
munities, and our citizens, more safe and se-
cure. 

f 

HONORING THE LIFE AND SERVICE 
OF ST. JOHN THE BAPTIST FIRE 
CHIEF SPENCER CHAUVIN 

HON. CEDRIC L. RICHMOND 
OF LOUISIANA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, September 8, 2016 

Mr. RICHMOND. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to recognize the life and service of St. John 
the Baptist Fire Chief Spencer Chauvin. Chief 
Chauvin lost his life on August 28th after 
being struck by a charter bus while responding 
to a car accident. 

From the time he was a teenager, Chauvin 
knew that he wanted to serve his community 
by following in the footsteps of his father and 
grandfather who both served as firefighters. At 
the age of 14, Chauvin became a volunteer 
firefighter with the St. John the Baptist Parish 
Westside Volunteer Fire Department. 

He continued to show his dedication to serv-
ice by working as an EMT for Acadian Ambu-
lance then later receiving his Associate’s De-
gree in Fire Science. In 2004, Chauvin joined 
the St. John the Baptist Fire Department full- 
time where he then became District Chief. 

After 40 years of service, Chief Chauvin 
leaves behind a legacy that will resonate for 
years to come. My deepest condolences and 
prayers are with Chief Chauvin’s family, his 
fellow firefighters, and especially his two 
young children. 

FL INVENTOR HALL OF FAME 2016 

HON. GUS M. BILIRAKIS 
OF FLORIDA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, September 8, 2016 

Mr. BILIRAKIS. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
honor the seven inventors who have been rec-
ognized as the 2016 Inductees of the Florida 
Inventors Hall of Fame. These inventors were 
nominated by their peers and have undergone 
the scrutiny of the Florida Inventors Hall of 
Fame Selection Committee, having had their 
innovations deemed as making a significant 
impact for the citizens of Florida and the 
United States on quality of life, economic de-
velopment, and welfare of society. 

The Florida Inventors Hall of Fame was 
founded in 2013 by Paul R. Sanberg, Senior 
Vice President for Research, Innovation and 
Economic Development, and Judy Genshaft, 
President, at the University of South Florida. It 
was recognized by the Florida Senate with 
Senate Resolution 1756 and adopted on April 
30, 2014. Its mission is to encourage individ-
uals of all ages and backgrounds to strive to-
ward the betterment of Florida and society 
through continuous, groundbreaking innovation 
by commending the incredible scientific work 
that has been or is being accomplished in 
Florida and by its citizens. 

Nominations to the Florida Inventors Hall of 
Fame are open to all Florida inventors who 
are or who were residents of Florida and 
whose connection to the state has informed 
their inventive work. The nominee must be a 
named inventor on a patent issued by the 
United States Patent and Trademark Office. 
The impact of the inventor and his or her in-
vention should be significant to society as a 
whole, and the invention should have been 
commercialized, utilized, or led to important in-
novations. 

The 2016 Inductees of the Florida Inventors 
Hall of Fame are: William Dalton, Tampa phy-
sician, founder and CEO of M2Gen at Moffitt 
Cancer Center, for his revolutionary develop-
ments in personalized cancer treatment; Yogi 
Goswami, Distinguished Professor at the Uni-
versity of South Florida in Tampa, for his pio-
neering contributions and technology develop-
ment in solar energy and indoor air quality; 
Alan Marshall, professor and chief scientist at 
Florida State University in Tallahassee, who 
invented the Fourier transform ion cyclotron 
resonance (FT–ICR) mass spectrometry, used 
to analyze complex structures; Nicholas 
Muzyczka, microbiologist at University of Flor-
ida in Gainesville, whose ground breaking re-
search in adeno-associated virus has led to 
numerous breakthroughs in gene therapy; Jac-
queline Quinn, environmental engineer at Ken-
nedy Space Center in Cape Canaveral, who 
invented multiple, globally-impacting environ-
mental cleanup technologies, including 
NASA’s most licensed and recognized tech-
nology for groundwater remediation, 
Emulsified Zero Valent Iron (EZVI); Andrew 
Schally, Nobel Laureate, Distinguished Pro-
fessor at University of Miami School of Medi-
cine, and Distinguished Medical Research Sci-
entist and Chief of the Endocrine, Polypeptide 
and Cancer Institute at the Miami Veterans Af-
fairs Medical Center, for his discovery of hypo-
thalamic hormones and subsequent applica-
tions of their analogues to treatment of cancer 
and other diseases; and MJ Soileau, professor 
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at the University of Central Florida in Orlando, 
for his innovative research in the advancement 
of high energy laser optics used by the De-
partment of Defense and leading the develop-
ment of UCF’s internationally recognized Cen-
ter for Research & Education in Optics & La-
sers (CREOL). 

These contributions made to society through 
innovation and invention are significant and 
life changing. I commend these individuals for 
the work they have done to benefit the world. 
In contemplating the work of these inventors, 
future generations can strive to emulate these 
honorees and their dedication to innovation. 

f 

PERSONAL EXPLANATION 

HON. KYRSTEN SINEMA 
OF ARIZONA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, September 8, 2016 

Ms. SINEMA. Mr. Speaker, I was unavoid-
ably detained. Had I been present, I would 
have voted: 

Roll Call Number 479, yes. 
Roll Call Number 480, yes. 

f 

IN RECOGNITION OF HOME IN-
STEAD SENIOR CARE’S 10TH AN-
NIVERSARY 

HON. BARBARA COMSTOCK 
OF VIRGINIA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, September 8, 2016 

Mrs. COMSTOCK. Mr. Speaker, please 
allow me to take a moment to congratulate the 
Home Instead Senior Care in Manassas, Vir-
ginia who are celebrating their 10th anniver-
sary this October. Opened by Jack and Jac-
queline St. Clair in 2006, Home Instead pro-
vides quality care to nearly 600 senior citizens 
throughout our great Commonwealth. 

Home Instead caregivers seek to build qual-
ity relationships with the clients they serve, 
giving a personal touch to home care. The 
company operations are all derived from their 
mission ‘‘to enhance the lives of again adults 
and their families’’. This mission is evident as 
their care allows seniors to remain at home 
with family where they are comfortable and 
happy. Home Instead Senior Care in Manas-
sas is a company run with compassion and a 
focus on providing excellent care for their cli-
ents. As local residents themselves, Jack and 
Jacqueline St. Clair pride themselves on pro-
viding friendly and responsive service to their 
neighbors and have dedicated themselves to 
making their community a better place to live 
for seniors and their families. 

In closing Mr. Speaker, I ask that my col-
leagues join me in sending our most sincere 
appreciation to a company that has given so 
much to their neighbors. Jack, Jacqueline, and 
the staff at Home Instead Senior Care in Ma-
nassas serve as an example to all. On behalf 
of Virginia’s 10th Congressional District I wish 
them continued success in the future. 

IN RECOGNITION OF TIO TACHIAS 

HON. KYRSTEN SINEMA 
OF ARIZONA 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, September 8, 2016 

Ms. SINEMA. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
recognize the tenure and accomplishments of 
a community leader, an elected official, and an 
advocate for higher education in Arizona, Mr. 
Tio Tachias. 

Mr. Tachias has proudly served the state of 
Arizona for over 40 years through his work as 
a Coconino County Supervisor, a member of 
the Arizona Board of Regents and a board 
member for countless community and edu-
cational organizations. 

He developed personal and political relation-
ships with Arizona Governors Castro, Babbitt, 
Mofford and Napolitano and is widely regarded 
as the best person to identify, register and 
turnout new voters on the Navajo Nation. His 
work contributed to countless electoral vic-
tories and he has helped thousands of new 
voters exercise their right to vote on Election 
Day. 

Mr. Tachias has also served as a mentor for 
the next generation of Latino and Native 
American youth in Arizona. He has been in-
volved in organizations such as the Boy’s and 
Girl’s Club of Flagstaff, the Phoenix Boys 
Choir and Northern Arizona Crisis Nursery. 

Arizona is lucky to have Tio as part of our 
community and I know that even in retirement 
he will continue to contribute to our state in 
countless ways. 

f 

CITY OF BRONSON’S 
SESQUICENTENNIAL CELEBRATION 

HON. TIM WALBERG 
OF MICHIGAN 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, September 8, 2016 

Mr. WALBERG. Mr. Speaker, I rise today in 
recognition of the City of Bronson’s Sesqui-
centennial celebration. 

The city of Bronson—located in the heart of 
Branch County—was first incorporated as a 
village in 1866 under the name Bronson’s 
Prairie. Named for Jabez B. Bronson, who 
was the first settler to the area and later the 
first village postmaster, Bronson was officially 
chartered as a city in 1934. 

Known as the ‘‘Gladiolus Capital of the 
United States,’’ Bronson grows the finest gla-
diola flowers along with other diverse agricul-
tural commodities on over 300 local farms. 
The city is also home to a strong industrial 
base, with a mixture of precision metal ma-
chining, tool and die, and automotive assem-
bly, among numerous other manufacturing 
shops. 

With its many lakes and trails, farmer’s mar-
kets, and concerts in the park, Bronson is 
busy with countless activities for all. Its yearly 
Polish Festival attracts visitors from throughout 
the region, featuring Polish food, vendors, 
crafters, and a parade. 

A gem of the community—the Bronson Pub-
lic Library—remains as one of the few remain-
ing Carnegie Libraries still in its original 
unaltered configuration. 

It is truly an honor to commemorate this ex-
citing celebration for the people of Bronson— 
where family, friends, and neighbors proudly 
come together to make the community a spe-
cial place to call home. Congratulations to the 
citizens of Bronson as they celebrate 150 
years. 

f 

THANKING TINA HANONU FOR HER 
DEDICATED SERVICE TO THE 
HOUSE 

HON. CANDICE S. MILLER 
OF MICHIGAN 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 

Thursday, September 8, 2016 

Mrs. MILLER of Michigan. Mr. Speaker, I 
rise today to acknowledge and thank Ms. Tina 
Hanonu, who, after 31 years of dedicated 
service to the United States House of Rep-
resentatives, retired August 5, 2016. 

Tina began her career in 1984 serving as 
an advisor and consultant to Representative 
Connie Morella and went on to become a sen-
ior systems administrator for Representative 
Sherwood Boehlert. Recognizing her technical 
know-how and proven ability to provide seam-
less customer solutions in the IT field, Ms. 
Hanonu was hired by the House’s Chief Ad-
ministrative Officer as a systems administrator 
for House Information Resources. During her 
tenure with House Information Resources, Ms. 
Hanonu was promoted multiple times and took 
on several important roles, including the Direc-
tor of Technology Support, Assistant Chief Ad-
ministrative Officer and then finally the Senior 
Advisor for the Transition to the 115th Con-
gress. 

Having worked in various capacities on the 
Hill, Tina developed a comprehensive under-
standing of the House’s complex IT needs and 
worked tirelessly to serve the House commu-
nity. Tina’s colleagues at the CAO and the 
countless congressional offices she worked 
with over the course of her three-decade ca-
reer, not only praised her many skills, but also 
her upbeat attitude, positive approach to every 
problem and strong work ethic that cultivated 
strong relationships between Member offices 
and administrative House organizations. 

Ms. Hanonu’s supervisor, Chief Information 
Officer Catherine Szpindor, praised Tina’s 
‘‘deep commitment to the House and genuine 
love for the role she played in supporting the 
Member, Committee, and Leadership offices 
and CAO offices over her 31 year tenure.’’ 

Tina once said that despite her many years 
working on the Hill, she would get 
‘‘goosebumps every day’’ when she saw the 
Capitol Dome. The privilege of working here at 
the Capitol was not lost on Ms. Hanonu and 
it showed every day. Mr. Speaker, I think it’s 
clear that those who worked with Ms. Hanonu 
considered it a privilege to call her a colleague 
and a friend. 

On behalf of the U.S. House of Representa-
tives, I personally congratulate Tina on her re-
tirement, and thank her for her outstanding 
dedication and contributions to this institution. 
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